The Planning Board met on the above date with Byron Butterfield, Chairman, presiding.

Present were - Byron Butterfield, Harold Grant, Stanley Tenney, Howard Humphry, Sr. Mildred Dudley and Robert Caughey.

A letter was read from the Antrim Sewerage Study Committee requesting a joint meeting of the Antrim Planning Board, Selectmen, Planning Board and Selectmen of Bennington in the Selectmen's office in Bennington at 8:30 P. M. on June 26, 1969.

Approval was received for advance sewerage planning engineering funds.

It was suggested that a stufy be made of the Harvey Balch propert, which is available, and is apparently adequate. The parcel contains 100 acres - plus or minus -. If feasible take an option of this property. This would not only solve our sewerage problem but also the dumping facilities. It would be necessary however for Anderson and Nichols to approve the site.

It was pointed out there might be two major problems:

- l. Finances
- 2. Allocating cost for treatment plant

The Federal Government will pay up to 90%. The major cost of operating treatment plant would probably be borne by the Paper Mill. The engineering project has to be completed in one year.

Robert Caughey presented a plat for a new development at North Branch.

Voted: To accept the preliminary plans for the sub--division development.

A Public Hearing must be held re" Caughey development. Byron and the Secretary will attend to this. Notice must be sent to Developer five days previous to Hearing, also to the abbutters.

The following notice was sent to abbutters:

"you are hereby notified that a Public Hearing will be held on June 26, 1969 at 7:00 o'clock P. M. in the Selectmen's Office, Antrim, New Hampshire regarding application of New Hampshire Flakeboard, Inc., for subdivision of a tract of land at North Branch, Antrim, New Hampshire of which you are an abbutter.

Abbutters:

Merle Aborn, Sr.
Mrs. John Caughey, Jr.
Paul Doyle
Fred Latimer
Robert F. Mulhall
Robert A. Caughey, President
Francis Moore

Meeting adjourned 9:30 o'clock P. M.

Medred Bulley
Secretary